
   
 
 

 
 

 
 

Minister/Ministre 
Environment and Local Government/Environnement et Gouvernements locaux 
P.O. Box/C.P. 6000    Fredericton    New Brunswick/Nouveau-Brunswick    E3B 5H1  
 
 

August 6, 2019 
 
 
 
His Worship Donald Darling 
Mayor of Saint John 
P.O. Box 1971 
15 Market Square 
Saint John, NB   E2L 4L1 
 
Your Worship: 
 
Subject:  Federal Gas Tax Fund (GTF) – 2019 Allocation 

City of Saint John – Reference No. (6936.078.0000) 
 
I am pleased to inform you that under the Federal Gas Tax Fund (GTF), the regular 2019 
allocation of $4,656,597 is available for the City of Saint John. 
 
The regular allocation is to be transferred in two equal payments as follows: 
 

➢ a first payment before July 31, 2019; and 
➢ a second payment before March 31, 2020. 

 
As previously communicated on April 29, 2019, the City of Saint John is also eligible to receive 
a one-time 2018 Top up of $5,219,830 once we receive and approve a 2019-2023 Capital 
Investment Plan (CIP) including the 2018 Top up.  
 
These allocations are to be invested in municipal infrastructure or capacity building projects 
from your 2019-2023 CIP. 
 
The above-mentioned payments will be made once the Province is in receipt of the allocation 
from the Government of Canada, and if you are in compliance with the terms and conditions of 
our Agreement on the Gas Tax Fund with Local Governments. 
 
Please feel free to contact Mr. Luc Thériault, Programs Coordinator, at (506) 453-4021 if you 
have any questions.  
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
 

Hon. Jeff Carr 
Minister 
 

C. Scott Lloy, Director 
Luc Thériault, Programs Coordinator


